
• Ted Mick resigned from the Benzie County Road Commission.  The Benzie County Board of 

Commissioners held a special meeting to interview applicants.  We appointed Paul Beechraft to 

fill the remainder of his term.  Paul Beechraft stated that he would resign as Inland Township 

supervisor as there is a conflict of interest with those positions.   

 

• With the passage of the county wide school and youth resource officer millage, we decided to 

move both officers to under the Benzie County Sheriff’s office. 

 

• Updated the proposed budget to reflect the passing of the millage.  As it stands, the jail will be 

fully funded by it’s millage.  The first time in a very long time.   

 

• The Animal control officer informed us that the hot water is out in the animal shelter, it might 

already have been fixed.  Also, they have lots of kittens and cats available for adoption.   

 

• Two rooftop AC units are in need of repair or replacement.  We approved the repair of one and 

are requiring competitive bids for the replacement of the other.   

 

• ARPA – The county had a survey out asking the public on how they think the county should 

spend the county’s ARPA funds.  The survey listed 10 items and asked people to rank them.  As 

f the last BOC meeting the top 3 are Affordable Housing, Broadband and Child care.   

 

• I have been asked to sit on an Ad-Hoc Broadband committee from the Benzie Economic 

Development and Brownfield Redevelopment Authority.  This committee is tasked with 

suggesting the counties next steps in broadband development.  We had our first meeting last 

week and are working out the goals and objectives for the project manager, Mark Shapiro, that 

was hired.   

 

◦ Eclipse Communications, Cherry Capital and Peninsula Fiber Network have established a 

consortium. This will better equip each entity to acquire grants and help pricing the service 

on a competitive level. 

 

◦ Charter/Sprectrum has completed most of the northern Benzie county RDOF census blocks 

and will be starting on the southern end of Homestead Twp in late October or November.   

 

 


